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Dear Families, 
 

Happy New Year 2019. Last night we gathered to welcome the New Year, pray and 

hear True Mother's midnight prayer and message. It was empowering to  
hear True Mother's prayer and heartfelt message. New Hope members gathered in  
the Founder's Room with the DC church at the Washington Times. We held a  
small joint midnight service there as  the ECG church, our faithful  

renters at Melford, were using our Bowie Facility. We welcomed 
the new year with pledge service and re-listened to True 
Mother's prayer and short New Year's talk.  
We then had rousing unison prayer.  True Mother's prayer and message was  

certainly very sober and very serious about successfully fulfilling 
historical responsibilities.  
 

True Mother gave the new motto for 2019: "The firm establishment of the era of the 
Heavenly Unified Korea". It was very nice to welcome the new year in the presence 
of God, True Parents and our church community. As our beloved True Mother 
encouraged, let us this year, do our very best to fulfill our responsibilities as the 
proud children of our Heavenly Parent.  

Sincerely 

Pastor Jim 

 


